HENNIKER CEMETERY TRUSTEES Minutes December 29, 2021

Attendees: Tim McComish

Jen Vajgrt Sue Fetzer

Meeting was called to order at 4:30pm

Acceptance of minutes from May 7, 2021

Old Business:

- Request for information on Henry Huntington grave resolved
- Current maintenance contractor agreed to stay through 2022 at an increased fee
- Fence at Quaker Cemetery ordered from American Fence (242 Construction not available)
 - Will be installed in Spring 2022
- Stone repair, tree and ground maintenance performed as allowed by budget
- Signs for cemeteries
 - Look into cast iron signs to better compliment age of cemeteries rather than plastic
- Harriman Cemetery is privately owned by the Aucoin family

New Business:

- Historical Society proposing to clean stones in town cemeteries. Would teach volunteers how to clean and Sue Fetzer and Martha Taylor would supervise.
 - Questions on who owns liability if stone is damaged?
 - How to handle if family does not want someone cleaning their stones?
- Historical Society will be doing tours of the Plummer Cemetery in Sept 2022
- Annual budget submitted
 - Approximately \$1000 increase over 2021 to accommodate increase to ground maintenance and need for additional stone repair and tree work
- Election of Officers
 - Agreed by all to keep Officers the same for the coming year:
 Chair Tim McComish
 Secretary Jen Vajgrt

Meeting adjourned at 5:30pm